

John B. Gardner Sheriff of Carroll County P.O. Box 575 605-16 Pine Street Hillsville, Va. 24343 Fax No. 276-728-9992 Office – 276-728-4146 jbgardner@carrollcountyva.org



November 9, 2018

Nikki Cannon, Assistant County Administrator Carroll County Administrator's Office Governmental Complex Hillsville, VA 24343

Dear Nikki:

Carroll County Sheriff's Office has one operational K-9 Unit, Pike, and would like to continue keeping at least two units in operation. At this time, our oldest K-9 Tiesto who is 11 you is no longer able to function in this capacity due to age and health issues. With this in mind, I am requesting that the Carroll County Board of Supervisors appropriate \$17,850 from Asset Forfeiture Fund 3-280-018990-00998 into Sheriff's Office line-item 31020-7006 Drug Dog.

This purchase is within all DCJS restrictions relating to the asset forfeiture. This appropriation and purchase will be reported on the annual Annual Certification Report and Sharing Agreement for FY19 as required by law.

Thanks for your consideration in this matter.

Sheriff John B. Gardner

Cc: DCJS Asset Forfeiture File